
 
 
November 13, 2020 
 
I hope everyone is doing everything possible to stay safe and healthy as our numbers have 
unfortunately steadily increased in town. As I’ve addressed before, it’s extremely important that 
our residents refrain from close-quarters events that can act as super-spreaders for the virus.  
 
House parties and indoor gatherings in excess of 25 people are in violation of the executive 
orders and are irresponsible and counterproductive to all of the hard work we all have done 
within the Borough.  
 
I’d like you to please read a statement from Chief Russo regarding the current state of the RPD 
and his instructions to his force to strictly enforce the Executive Order. 
 
I’d also like to remind you that when the Health Department staff conducts contact tracing, a 
person can expect a thorough interview that takes 30-45 minutes. They will be asked questions 
including, but not limited to, their general demographic information (age, sex, etc), household 
situation, if they are exhibiting symptoms, their activites for the past 14 days and whether they 
will have access to food and medication if they are in quarantine. The benefits of keeping our 
schools and community open far outweigh any inconveniences an individual may experience by 
cooperating with the Health Department.  
 
Sincerely,  
Mayor Frank Nunziato 


